GREAT BASIN YOUTH SOCCER LEAGUE

BOARD MEETING

FEB. 11, 2008 

GREAT BASIN FEDERAL CREDIT UNION

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm.

Quorum obtained.  No minutes to approve this time.

Presidents’ report:  See attached.

Vice President’s report:  none.

Treasusrer:  See attached.

Secretary:  Not here.

Registrar:  none.

League Commissioner:  All teams must have a referee or else they forfeit the game.  The ref schedule will be on the website.  Referees are assigned a game but that’s not a sure thing that they will show up so every team needs to have a referee at every game.  Reno and Truckee has a referee training on March 1.  D licensing by Eddie will be coming up at the end of the month.  Background check needs to be done by 2010.

Northern Nevada VP:  The State Cup informational meeting is right after the mandatory coach’s meeting.

ODP:  The Challenge Cup is on Feb. 23 and 24 at Mills Park in Carson City.  The ODP regional coaches are coming for this tournament.  NSCAA is not a coaching license.  USSF courses are the only licensing courses available.  NSCAA is good for recreational coaches only,
Recreational Commissioner:  Registration is finalized.  Need volunteers to help finish the registration process.

Executive VP:  Mills Park is free of snow and ready for the ODP tournament.

Regional Commissioner:  no report.

Referee Liaison:  Referee on-field training will occur on early spring.  Grade 9 to grade 8 crossover clinic will be held on March 1.  March 18 and 20 is Grade 9 clinic.

Capital Soccer:  Comstock applications are posted on the website and the deadline is on March 1.  Capital Classic application is only on the website.

Carson Valley:  no news.

International:  no news.

Nevada Elite:  no news.

Soccer Academy:  Micro 6 and Washoe Zephyr applications are online.

Sagebrush:  Start up deadline is on Feb. 29.  The club is trying to start a message system this season.  6 teams are playing in the Norcal league in California.

Sierra Mountain:  new website is up and running.  Fields are available for May.  Truckee High School girl team is looking for 4A JV games to play next fall.

Sierra Tahoe Soccer:  CACC meeting is tonight regarding the field usage.

Spanish Springs Soccer Club:  not here.

Old Business:  D and E course dates are on the website calendar.
New Business:  See attached for guidelines for player requests to play up.  Changes:  remove the word “no” in the following:  “Coaches may identify and request for the “Exceptional player” to play up no more than one year for U14 and below…”

The board approved for the change of bank from US Bank to Great Basin Federal Credit Union.  Dean made the motion, Dave seconded.  All in favor none opposed.  

Inter league play will take place between Toiyabe and GBYSL.  This is a pilot program.  USYSA has set up rules for U10 7v7, U11 8v8, and U12 8v8.  USYSA and AYSO field guidelines will be implemented.  GBYSL rules will be applied on all games.

Request to play up:  U9 player of Elements United wants to play up on a U12 team.  2 U12 players were approved to play down but the team is primarily a U11 team.  Jeff will evaluate the player per the new guideline.  

Player request from Tahoe Revolution to play up 3 of their U12 players.  Jeff will make the recommendation the next board meeting.  

Richard Jay acknowledged Larry Calhoun.

Meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm.
